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Minutes of the Meeting 24 January 2022 
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46. The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting. 
 

47. In attendance: Chairman Cllr Richardson, Cllr Swinnerton, Cllr Morse, Cllr Stephens, Cllr Nightingale and Clerk 
Faye Snowden. Apologies: None. 
 

48. Minutes of the last meeting held on the 1 November 2021 (previously circulated) were approved. 
Actions complete.  
 

49. Matters arising  
Information notice –  Action - Cllr Swinnerton and Cllr Morse to arrange. 
  

50. Declarations of Interest  
Cllr Morse, personal interest in item 53, planning application 20/01580/CLEUD and therefore did not take part in 
the discussion.  
 

51. Precept 
Agreed – Precept request for 2022/2023 £4400. The Clerk to submit the request to RDC. 
       

52. Finance – The following payments were authorised:  

• Parking paid in to date, this financial year £1284.01 
• Q Payroll Autela £30.00 Chq 678 
• Christmas Tree Donation £50.00 Chq 679  
• Q3 Salary £279.99 Chq 680 
• Q3 Tax £70.00 Chq 681 
• Q3 Payroll £30.00 Chq 682 
 

53. Planning Applications:  
NYM/2021/0643/Fl – Low Hall, Riverside, Sinnington – No Objection 
20/01580/CLEUD – Fox and Hounds Country Hotel, Sinnington  – No Objection  
NYM/2021/0958/FL – Woodlands, Moor Lane, Sinnington – No Objection 
 

54. Grit Bin Main Street 
The Clerk had sort costings for a new bin which would be £250 plus an additional £80 per fill of grit.  As NYCC 
only provide bins and grit for high priority roads, the cost would fall to the Parish Council.  
Agreed – Not to purchase an additional grit bin at this time.  
 

55. Interpretation Board 
Agreed – That the interpretation board be included on the asset register showing the replacement cost of £2400. 
Action – The Clerk to add this to the asset register and look into insurance implications and report back at the 
next meeting. The asset register to be updated in March following Cllrs walk round the village to determine any 
other changes.  

 
56. AOB 

• There will be an Election, for Councillors, for the new ‘North Yorkshire Council’, taking place on the 5th 
May 2022. It is unknown at this time if this will include Parish level.  

• It was reported that a street light is working sporadically. Action – The Chairman to let the Clerk know 
the column number so she can report it.  

• The dead tree on the green had not yet been cut down. Action – The Chairman to speak to Mr Baldwin.  
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• There had been a request to plant a tree to put Christmas lights on. Cllrs discussed alternative options 
including using the may pole. Action – The Chairman to ask for Residents views at the open meeting in 
April.  

• The Queens Platinum Jubilee – The Village Hall Committee representative present at the meeting asked 
if the PC had any celebration plans and if they would be happy for the village green to be used for a tea 
party. A notice will be placed in the next village newsletter.  
Agreed – That the PC are happy for the green to be used for celebrations.  

• The PC’s tree sapling is now 6ft tall. Cllrs to think about planting option.  
 

 
The meeting closed at 7:50pm 
Date of the next meeting:  To be held in the Village Hall meeting room on Monday 7 March 2022 at 6:30pm.  
 

 


